East Lulworth Parish Council 

22nd November 2016


MINUTES of the meeting of EAST LULWORTH PARISH COUNCIL held on Tuesday 22nd November 2016 in the HARNESS ROOM, LULWORTH CASTLE at 6:45pm.
Present:  Councillors G Hemsley (Chairman), M Barnes, J Jesty, J Manuel, F Nuttall, 
J Strowbridge, J Weld.
In attendance: County Councillor M Lovell


District Councillor B Quinn


1 member of the public.
The Clerk, Mr James Sheehy, had resigned between meetings. In the absence of a Clerk the Chairman took the minutes.

55. APPOINTMENT OF A TEMPORARY CLERK
It was resolved that the Chairman could approach the previous Clerk, Julie Wright,  to act as Locum Clerk to the Parish Council and she would be paid  £18.00 an hour.
56. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

No apologies for absence were received.
57. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS
Cllr James Weld declared his interest in Camp Bestival.
58. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME.
A resident whose property abuts the East Lulworth playing field addressed the Parish Council. The playing fields were used as the crew camping site for Camp Bestival – the resident experienced security and lighting issues during the period of both the set-up of Camp Bestival and the time that the festival was held. These issues were resolved directly with Loud Sound. He has now heard that a second Bestival has been proposed for 2017. This second event appeared to be a much larger event than Camp Bestival and believed that the situation would become intolerable for him.
The Chairman brought item 7 Camp Bestival 2016 forward and explained that he had attended the wash-up meeting of the Camp Bestival Safety Advisory Group (SAG) on the 8th November and had raised issues with reference to rubbish in the village, parking, noise, footpaths and excrement. The Chairman had received assurance that these would be addressed. In particular one of the Loud Sound management team would have responsibility for a proactive role in monitoring village issues.
Cllr Weld said that the Estate can be contacted about issues such as these and has considerable influence with the event organisers at the time.

At the same meeting, Loud Sound had indicated that they had negotiated with the Estate to move the Isle of Wight Bestival event from the Isle of Wight to East Lulworth for a four day period 7th – 10th July September 2017. This is a longer, louder and larger event than Camp Bestival and the next Camp Bestival event would occur only a few weeks after the first event. 
The Chairman said that he had expressed his personal opposition to the second event, believing that one Bestival a year is enough but he had made the point that no license had yet been applied for and that a Parish Council debate and response would need to be arranged once an application had been made.
59. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 13th September 2016
The minutes of the meeting held on the 13th of September 2016 were confirmed as a true and accurate record, it was RESOLVED that the Chairman could sign the minutes.
60. REPORTS
a. District Councillor B Quinn gave his report to the Council.
1. Local Government Reorganisation 
The consultation period closed on the 25th October 2016 and not a lot more to say at the moment as the results of the surveys, questionnaires and roadshows are being collated. There were about 15,000 responses and briefings have been arranged for Councillors in early December and decisions will be taken by each council in January 2017. It is unclear at the moment what will happen with current District Council functions such as planning and licensing and also what functions may be devolved to Parishes.

2. Partial Review 

The meeting of the Partial Review Advisory Group (PRAG) took place on 3 Nov at the Purbeck School with about 350 people attending. A summary report from that meeting with the key recommendations has been put on the website but one key outcome is that the process will be paused whilst some of these recommendations are implemented. The full report will go to full Council on 13 December 2016.

3. Cycle  Events

A Call to Account for Ironman has been arranged by Cllr Wharf at DCC and Cllr Quinn will input to this. Richard Drax is still awaiting a response from the Minister to the matter of updating the laws governing cycling events. The topic has been put forward to NALC from the DAPTC AGM to make them licensable. The Lulworth Castle event on 25th September together with the earlier one and has been raised by the Lulworth Estate as a complaint to the Chief Constable. There was a proposal for a Wiggle event to be held on Remembrance Sunday which raised a lot of anger and concern amongst the public because of the clashes with services in places like West Lulworth. Following intervention with the police and DCC by Cllrs Quinn and Wharf the organisers cancelled the event. The positive outcome though is that the Army applied for formal road closures in the Lulworths for the period of the Remembrance commemorations and this will now be done annually.

4. Road Safety Durdle Door
The site meeting took place on 17th October with District, County, and Parish members, DCC Highways officers, SW Ambulance Service and the Lulworth Estate attending. Highways are providing guidance on improving access to overflow carparks including signage, double yellow lines will be extended and enforcement improved but the creation of a rural clearway to Winfrith was not supported. The parking for walkers at Dagger’s Gate was also raised with the Lulworth Estate.

5. Winfrith SSG Meeting

There was good turnout for the SSG Meeting on 3rd November and the decommissioning process is on track for 2023. An article was included in the PDC About Purbeck magazine and although the Parish Council no longer sends a representative what happens with the pipeline to Arish Mell will be of interest locally. At the moment it is unclear whether the pipeline will be totally or partially removed or left in situ and monitored
6. Affordable Housing

A new Affordable Housing Forum has been set up by Cllr Laura Miller the housing portfolio holder and Parishes have been invited to send a representative, the inaugural meeting was held on 16th November 2016.

7. About Purbeck 

It was noted that these had just been delivered to houses in the village. 

b. County Councillor M Lovell’s report was noted.

61. PLANNING MATTERS
Glebe House has received planning permission for an extension on the 17th November. 
Cllr Weld asked District Cllr Quinn if he could ascertain from the conservation office why so many applications for Glebe House extensions had been refused, particularly when the Parish Council had no objections to any of the applications.

Action: 
District Cllr Quinn to enquire why so many applications for Glebe House extensions have been refused as the Parish Council had no objections.
62. CAMP BESTIVAL 2016

Feedback from this year’s Camp Bestival event held from the 28th of July to 31st of July 2016 on the Lulworth Estate. See agenda item 57.
63. HIGHWAYS AND FOOTPATHS

a. Update on previous issues

The drain by Woodside Lodge has been repaired.

b. New issues to report

1. There is shine on road surface by post office corner and up by the Coombe Keynes Road.
2. There is a pothole by the old school house.

64. TELEPHONE KIOSKS

It was RESOLVED that the Parish Council would adopt the two red telephone kiosks in the village minus the equipment for £1 each.

65. COMMEMORATIVE STONE

Action: Cllr Weld to investigate an alternative supply.
66. FINANCE
Payments
It was resolved that the following payment was paid:
£253.00 – Zurich for the annual insurance premium. Cheque book no. 000422. 
67. CYCLING EVENTS

Cllr Weld has written to chief Constable about the Cycle Race of 10th July and had received a brief reply. 
68. DEFIBRILLATOR
The defibrillator has been installed and is operational.

Action: Cllr Barnes to recruit volunteers for training.

69. PURBECK PARTIAL REVIEW
See agenda item 59a.

There is a meeting to be held on 13th December by the Pan Purbeck Action Campaign at Furzebrook Village Hall.
70. ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

Cllr Jesty raised concerns over vehicle speed through the village.

Action: The Parish Council agreed to involve the PCSOs.
71.  
ITEMS FOR INCLUSION ON NEXT AGENDA
Precept.
72.  
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on 17th of January 2017 at 6.45pm.
Meeting closed at 7:53 PM. 

…………………………………………………..  Chairman
1

………….

